Dear parents

The commencement of 2023 is upon us. I hope you have enjoyed the beautiful weather we have experienced over the break.  Lots of teachers and office staff have been in and out setting up rooms and preparing for a new start to the year. Very exciting time of the year! I am generally pleased with our school plans and arrangements moving forward but I have some reservations and issues that I wish to explain to our school community. 
Through our collective efforts at the end of 2022 we were able to set up a brilliant staffing team and arrangements for the education of our students. Last year, School Principals’ were informed that the teacher supply was greatly reduced and when local schools advertised job vacancies, we soon discovered there was ‘no pool of applicants’. Fortunately, we went early with the advertising of staff and selected the best candidates to join our team for 2023. I offered flexible arrangements to secure teachers who have an existing relationship with our school. We additionally matched pairs together to ensure we have great shared classroom practitioners. As you know well, ENPS is really good at forming great teacher teams and this is a prominent feature and part of the culture of our school.  It makes us unique and quality teachers are the most important factor that influences student learning. ENPS have the best staff and programs.
Welcome to our new staff who have worked in the school but now have assigned roles.

Liz Kane – Science

Andrea Pierce – Library Studies

Tamara Pennycook – Prep C

Di Asdagi – Prep C

Belinda Smith – 2A

Charlotte Hay – 4B

Celine D’Avoine 4D

Kristy Whittington - Office

Our full staff list and room allocations are located on our school website. Go to ‘our staff’ for the 2023 arrangement list.  More details will be loaded as we lock in roles and responsibilities.
We have made some important decisions for 2023 as compared to 2022.  We have added an extra year Prep and Year 4 class (now 24 classes) and specialist teachers for library studies and science.  The impact of a high number of students exiting year 6 students going to secondary schools and having less students start Prep, has reduced our overall student numbers. i.e. to 537 today. The two above mentioned factors have reduced our financial situation and we are running a deficit account for 2023.  This means we have less flexibility and funds available, and this will create limitations.
Additionally, in 2020/21 due to remote learning and lockdowns and continuing into 2022 we did not have a steady inflow of funds from our fundraising efforts and this is an invaluable source of revenue. The need for parent voluntary contributions is important to our funding position as well.
From 1st January 2023, we have new DET guidelines in respect to providing time in lieu for teachers and aides.  What this means is that when teachers work additional hours they are to be released from duties and require replacement. The school will have to use its own funds to provide that additional release. You may have read the media coverage about camps.  As an example, a school must fund time release for all staff on camps and it is not permitted to charge parents for the employment of relief teachers back at school. Media announcements are stating how schools are cancelling outdoor education camps and/or reducing the length of camps to ensure they can operate with the DET guidelines.  ENPS is exploring how we are going to make our 3 camps operate in term one.  We are challenged by this new requirement. More information to come on this topic.
On a positive note, we have locked in our school leaders for 2023 and this is exciting news.
Our new School Captains are Isah Anu-Bakr + Phoebe Carstens + Niamh Peachy + Yorke Murray
Our new JSC coordinators are Zoe Scrimgeour + Olivia Winton
Our new Student Wellbeing leaders are Declan Miller + Amelia Clark + Nathaniel Fu  + Claire Wood.   More leadership roles will be determined during the first week of school.
We need 6 people to join school council for 2023.  Please consider join our team to ensure we have community representation, consultation and feedback. The election process will open on Friday 3 February. Details will be communicated through Compass next week.
As we set up our operational structure, I encourage parents to actively become involved on site and think about joining our Parents and Friends Association. Please sign up to be a Parent Rep.
 
Last week I read a good article from the ABC on Monday about what will help with a smooth transition into prep called …
'Absolute independence': Forget writing their name, here's what teachers are looking for on the first day of school
Teachers share their tips on what will help with a smoother transition into prep, saying it's the simpler skills that will often determine how ready a child is for school. Read the full story Shared from ABC app
Calendar: Events for the whole year are found on the new school website.  We will regularly update this information. Make it your ‘go to’ when searching for upcoming events.

2023 Return dates:  Friday 27 January is a teacher only day + Monday 30 January our Year One to Year 6 students commence their first school day but note the Prep students have a short day only with their 15 minute interview and will commence 9am – 12.50 pm Tuesday, Thursday and Friday.

Looking forward to working in partnership with all families this year.  

David Foley
